The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, December 4, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting was Mayor Medesa Sander, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Thomas McElroy, Bill Stark, Bob Tryon and Barb Matal.  Also present was resident Martin Brungardt.  Maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell entered the meeting at 8:03 p.m.

Discussion was held with Martin and council on fence proposal.  Martin left the meeting at 7:55 p.m. 

Bill made a motion to approve the November 6, 2017 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Clerk presented city mail, water screening reports, and bills.

Maintenance personnel reported all bacteria samples up to date and operations in working order.  Supplies needed to update and keep on hand to ensure operations run properly.  Bill motioned to approve necessary supplies.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.  Lagoon slopes will need to be rebuilt in order to pass inspection.  Contact has been made with engineers.

Old Business
Discussion was held over property line.  No action taken.

New Business
Ordinance #105 discussed due to complaint on barking dogs.  Bill motioned to send a letter to owner.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Discussion held on Ordinance #2015-3/city meetings.  No action taken.

Discussion held on quarterly payroll.  Bill motioned for council checks to be paid quarterly.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Complaint on trespassing with a 4-wheeler brought to Mayor.  To address trespassing, please call the Sheriff.

Bill made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, January 8, 2018 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Barb made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
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